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Dear Praying Friends,
Jesus is saying to us, ''You must keep watch! For you don't know the day or the hour of my return.  This morning at the service at St. Andrew's, Bishop Frank Lyons from Bolivia reminded us to be prepared as we near the season of Advent. Jesus also said to the people ''I am the light of the world.  If you follow me, you won't have to walk in darkness because you will have the light that leads to life.'' In July many blind and semi-sighted people received surgery to let the light into their lives again via a team of American surgeons. Ferrying 90 people who live in isolated places to and from the eye specialists was no mean task but the results were more than worthwhile. Ironically my own glasses, digital camera, clinic torch and address book were stolen on the return trip to the Indian colony La Patria.


The number of people attending the church at Rio Verde has increased as many from the Salazaar ranch are able to worship regularly at San Mateo's. Pedro Gomez, 76 year old carpenter is one for whom we have prayed for years and he's praising the Lord with his hands in the air, full of joy to know his past is forgiven and that his place is prepared for him with Jesus in heaven.

Many visitors have come to the ranch and it was great seeing Claire Holmes with the team from Northern Ireland and have Richard stay for a couple of days. Later a 35 year old American with his beautiful brown Mexican donkey Judas, came.  Jonathan has been walking with Judas for the past five years with the desire the give God time in his life.  He makes an impact everywhere he goes by his simple testimony of how the Lord is protecting him and providing for him and Judas.  After trekking through Brazil, Argentina and Chile he hopes to get a boat back to the States.
Taking part in the funeral service of 95 year old Juan Larrosa was a great privilege as he was well prepared to meet his Lord and Saviour.  His two sons Teofilo and Polvo continue with their jobs at the ranch.

Oscar, the giant anteater took himself back to the wild and hopefully is doing o.k.  Jeremiah's sister Brenda is continuing to work for me in the Chaco. Please pray for her 19 year old brother, Christian David who is again in the psychiatric hospital in Asuncion.  It was not possible to see him yesterday as he was in solitary confinement after hitting another lad in his ward.  Smoking ''pot'' and involvement in the occult have led to his very serious mental condition.

Fermina Zavala whose cancer has spread is now in the San Rafael hospice and receiving all the care and attention she needs.  She is up and about and giving Christian literature to the other terminally ill patients and their families.  Her 80 year old father, Enrique, is in the indian hospital with a fractured hip.

My truck needs a grand overhaul and I hope I'll be able to get it done while I'm in town.

Please pray for the Health promoters, Cirilo Benitez whose diabetes is causing quite a few problems, Norma Alvarez as she works and looks after her 90 year old mother Luisa, Narcisa Rojas whose baby Liz Damaris has Down's Syndrome also Lidia in La Patria, Monica at Lolaico and Daniel at a new settlement call 8 d'enero.   All do their best with the minimum of medicines.
Praise the Lord for the rain that has fallen and we wait on the Lord for more to come. Thank you for your patience in waiting for this overdue letter. May the Lord bless you. Love and prayers, Beryl.

Casilla 1124,  Asunción,  Paraguay  Letter sent out by Julie Fagan Tel: 01858 419988    faganjulie@yahoo.co.uk
19 Homewelland House, Leicester Rd, Market Harborough LE16 7BT.  


